
Latest Newsletter

Dear Subscribers Name,

Welcome to the latest edition of the Carranballac P-9 College Digital e-Newsletter!  We are thrilled to be able to provide you
with this mobile device friendly Newsletter.
 

The eNewsletter will also be available on our Website in a PDF Format, with limited hardcopies available from the Office on
request for parents who do not have access to the internet.
 
Throughout the fortnight we send out regular news items via our free Carranballac College App called "Updat-Ed."
Links to download the App are below.

Regards,

Henry Szkuta
Website Manager

Click here to go to our Events Calendar

Carranballac Breakfast Club
The Carranballac Breakfast Club runs on a Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 8am until 8.30 am at
both Jamieson Way and Boardwalk Campuses. It is a free service and all students are welcome. 
The Carranballac College Breakfast Club runs on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 8am
until 8.30 am at both Boardwalk and Jamieson Way Campuses. It is a free service and all

students are welcome. 
If you are at school early and would like to drop in for some toast, cereal or milo, please come in and say hello.
We’d love to see you there!

Carranballac P-9 College encourages students to participate in leadership opportunities. In 2016 a group of Year 9 students
decided to present the idea of starting a Breakfast Club to the Director of the College, Mr Brendan O’Brien. The students
believed this club would encourage students to attend school on time as well as fulfil the needs of students who may not
have had the chance to have breakfast. With Mr O’Brien’s support, a committee was formed and a plan was put in place.
Three senior students who initiated the conversation to begin a Breakfast Club were 2016 Graduates, Deniz, Ben
and Samson (Group Leaders) along with teachers Jenny Costello, Barry Barnes, Bob Fairclough (Wyndham
councillor), Monica Raizada and Mr Jasvinder Singh (Let’s Feed Organisation) meet regularly to discuss, plan and
implement this new program.  We are thrilled at the support from 2017 staff and students who continue to do an
incredible amount of work to continue to ensure this program is thoroughly supported.

http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cDovL2NhcnJhbmJhbGxhYy52aWMuZWR1LmF1L21ldmVudHMv&newsletter_mail_id=38


Many studies have shown that eating breakfast can improve memory and concentration levels and it can also make us
happier as well as improve one’s mood and lower stress levels.
Breakfast is an important meal of the day as it gives our students the best opportunity to start their day and be ready to learn.
The Breakfast Club presents students with opportunities to develop other skills such as a Food Handling Certificate
delivered by our Food Technology teacher, Mr Barnes. Our Group Leaders are also learning about keeping records, writing
shopping lists based on weekly evaluations of produce used and calculating what needs to be ordered for future use.

The club is also a social event as it brings students of all ages together to talk and share
in a fun experience. We have been very fortunate to receive a Freezer donated by The
Good Guys to support our program.
Without the help and support of our local community, programs like this would be difficult
to start and to sustain. We gratefully acknowledge the contributions of toasters from Mrs
Lauris Doyle and Mr Bob Fairclough and now the very important contribution of a freezer
from The Good Guys, Hoppers Crossing to store our bread and other products.

Director's Report
A note from our College Director, Brendan O'Brien
Dear parents and friends of Carranballac College,
I do hope everyone had a lovely Easter break with family and friends and students are refreshed and
ready for term 2 studies.

Term 2 has commenced with two short weeks of classes and we have taken this opportunity to have planning days for teams
across the College rather than spread specialist programs across the two weeks. This has provided staff with quality time
together to ensure that we have consistent programs in place across the teams and the College into the future. We will
evaluate the effectiveness of this approach before continuing it.
Thankyou to our community for supporting the College with the Professional Learning day on Monday. Staff undertook a
range of professional learning activities including First Aid Level 11 and CPR refreshers, Department of Education initiatives
– FISO (Framework for Improving Student Outcomes) training, School Wide Positive Behaviours and Moderation of student
outcomes workshops. We were also privileged to hear a presentation from Alana MacIntosh on her Rotary exchange to The
Philippines. An incredibly valuable day capably organised by Mrs Hall and our team of College coaches.
ANZAC – Our College has a proud and connected history in honouring the ANZAC’s. Our links to the defence services is
strong through the involvement of families and staff within our community. The two assemblies that were conducted on
Friday reflected our strength of commitment to and understanding of the ANZAC memory. I was extremely proud of our
students for the most respectful manner in which they were audience members at both assemblies. I was moved by both
assemblies which captured the memory of ANZAC through song, instrument, story telling and uniform. Our student leaders
demonstrated to all why they have their current leadership roles. Thankyou to all involved, you have certainly left a lasting
memory for many.
Student Learning Conferences: These take place Thursday night and we anticipate most families will attend. Once again
this is the perfect opportunity for families to stay in touch with their children’s learning on a range of levels. For term 3 we
have under consideration the following: staff will conduct Curriculum Information sessions for families to attend. This will
provide our community with a broad understanding of the curriculum and hopefully assist you in drawing some links to the
conversations you have with your children about their days at school.
School Council: Council meets next Tuesday at Boardwalk. Council is currently working through a number of important
College matters which include: College policies being upgraded to match the College’s current operations, the finalisation of
the plans for the successful Inclusive School’s fund submission (work to commence late May) and the continuing
development of the SCOUT facility on the Boardwalk site (this will be a purpose built SCOUT / Before and After Care facility
designed to serve both the College and local community). Council will also focus on budget expenditure which will soon
address the much needed upgrade of student playground equipment and classroom furniture needs.
I am looking forward to meeting a few new families tomorrow night at the SLC’s.
 
Have a wonderful break and thankyou for  your continued support.
Brendan O'Brien
College Director



 

Boardwalk School Report
Principal Ros Myors gives her insight into the last fortnight at Carranballac College Boardwalk Campus.
Our student leaders delivered a wonderful ANZAC service last Friday. This was a humble and poignant
service and I was delighted with the respect shown by all of our students and school community. My
special thanks to Chriss Barker our Defence Coordinator for her support in the organisation of this

event, to Ms Colston-Ing and Mr Montgomery for their singing and to our student performers Leilani, Sara, Sienna and
Jordan. Each year I am moved and touched by the respect our young people demonstrate at this important national service.
Our Year 9 students successfully completed 4 days of personal challenges at their Cave Hill camp last week. Students were
supported to learn important outdoor skills, ably coordinated and led by Mr Beiers. My thanks to those involved for another
successful Carranballac College camp. Our college has an amazing Outdoor Ed program and I encourage our families to
take advantage of these opportunities wherever possible. Such excursions promote confidence and self-esteem whilst
creating great life-long memories.
During the last week of term 1 our Middle Years students were treated to an inspirational talk from Emmanuel Jal.
Coordinated by the Werribee Police, Emmanuel spoke of his early life in South Sudan and the tragic experiences that are the
basis for his autobiography, War Child: A Child Soldier’s Story. His moving and positive story will be the basis for our Year
Wakakirri entry this year.  The Year 5/6 Term 1 Integration Topic was Natural Disasters. They received a talk from a guest
speaker about Drought.  Our 5/6 classes had a graffiti incursion aligned to their Art studies.  It certainly was a full week on
which to end the term.
School photos will take place on May 2nd and 3rd. There will be individual and class photos taken with family portraits
available on request. Payment information was distributed last term but is also available at the office.
Student Learning Conferences will occur this Thursday night 27th April.  These regular and productive meetings provide the
opportunity for teachers, students and families to align goals and set individualised learning plans.  Bookings should be
through Compass or you will need to contact the office if you have no internet access.
We extend a very warm welcome to two new staff who are sharing 8A class. Janiita Loughlin returns to us from family leave
and we welcome Jillian Hall.
A reminder that term 2 is winter uniform time and the mornings are quite chilly please ensure your child covers up with a
navy blue rain jacket from PSW in mid-May and a scarf for extra warmth. Please name items clearly so it can be returned to
the correct owner, if required. Hoodies and other non-uniform items of clothing are not to be worn at school. Correct school
shoes are to be worn at recess and lunch times as well as to and from school. Sneakers, sport shoes etc are only to be worn
during PE and Sport times.
Please contact me if you have any problems with this issue.
Further details of our school uniform requirements are outlined on our website and school app.

Ros Myors
Principal
Carranballac P-9 College Boardwalk Campus



Jamieson Way Report
Principal Sandy Naughton gives her insight into the last fortnight at Carranballac College Jamieson
Way Campus.
Classes settled very well into Term 2 and quickly continued the learning momentum built in Term 1. Our
winter uniforms look terrific with our year 5 students being very keen to wear their ties.

The year 9 camp was extremely successful, with our teachers reporting great personal growth in our students, and relating
examples of determination, stamina and increasing confidence. Well done to all involved!
As a community, we can be incredibly proud of the respect shown by our students during our school  Anzac Day
commemoration. It was an amazing atmosphere in our gym, with 800 students in absolute silence to show respect.
Congratulations and thank you to all our student leaders who led our community in this ceremony. Thank you to our Defence
Force personnel who attended, our Rock Band singers for the National Anthems of Australia and New Zealand, and thank
you to Mrs Gemma Lynch who once again volunteered her time so our students could experience the bugle being played.
Thank you to Penny Aceituno's family for taking our school wreath to the Point Cook base. Our community and family values
were outstanding.
We look forward to catching up with our families this Thursday for Student Learning Conferences. If you have any issues
getting onto Compass, our communications and media support officer is offering tutorials - please contact our office.
We encourage all our students to participate in The Premier's Reading Challenge.
Daily reading benefits all!
 
Enjoy your child this week.
Sandy Naughton
Principal Carranballac P-9 College Jamieson Way

Student Learning Conferences
Carranballac Student Learning Conferences (SLC) commence at 3:30pm on Thursday 27th April.
 Families are welcome to visit the Food-Tech room and grab a hot coffee, tea or milo for a cash
donation to raise funds for the Yr9 Graduation celebration.
If you have not yet booked your SLC, Click Read More for assistance.

Parents may book their Student Learning Conferences (SLC) through Compass (see the Compass link on the right
hand side of this page).

If you are having difficulty navigating through Compass, Carranballac offers 1:1 tutorials for people wishing to take advantage
of this service.  Tutorials are available on Tuesday (at Jamieson Way campus) and Thursday (at Boardwalk campus) from
8:45-9:45am.  BOOK YOUR COMPASS TUTORIAL HERE
 

Our fantastic Specialist Teachers will be exhibiting a Mini-Expo in the Gym Foyer at both campuses, showcasing
student work from classes such as Art, Wood Tech, Textiles etc.,

Parents can also drop in to the Food-Tech rooms at both campuses and grab a hot coffee, tea or milo for a cash
donation, all funds raised go toward the Yr9 End of Year Graduation.  The Carranballac Cafe will be open from 3:30-
6:30pm.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=VEnGc0sZMkKeOaR15mh7SZ55ARUqg2xGqpugOiOjrbhUOE9UQzU1NTMyWlNLUlRGQVdURlZQRjRWNC4u


Defence News
Anzac commemoration began on Friday for Carranballac College, as we held our annual College Anzac Service across both
campuses.  In a moving ceremony conducted by our Student Leaders, the entire student body were respectful as students
beautifully sang the New Zealand, and Australian National Anthems along with our Teachers, Mr. Montgomery and Mrs
Colston-Ing singing Abide With Me.

Thank you to everyone who attended our ANZAC Day Ceremonies on Friday 21st April. It was wonderful to see so many
parents who are members of our Defence Force attend on the day.
Thank you to the Samuels and Aceituno families for taking the wreaths from both school to services in the local community.
Chriss Barker
Defence Transition Mentor

The Samuels family laying the wreath at Williamstown, and Aceituno family at Point Cook.

School Photos
Carranballac College Individual Student and Class Photos will be held on Tuesday 2nd May at
Jamieson Way and Boardwalk Campuses.  Family Group Photos will be taken on Wednesday 3rd May.
Photographs will be taken by staff from Arthur Reed Photos.
Families can still order School Photos by visiting Arthur Reed Photos and inputting the School Codes

indicated on the Photography Order envelopes.  If you misplace your envelope please contact Arthur Reed Photos on 1800
032 028.
 

Families ordering online can take advantage of free photography packages when ordering for more than two children
(maximum of 2 free student orders).  This is only eligible for Individual Portrait Packages and is not included for Family
Photography packages.

During School Photo days, students are expected to wear full Winter Uniform including Blazers for Year 7 - 9.

Information on Uniform expectations can be found here.

Music Matters
Carranballac has an amazing pool of talented students and our Senior Rockband and Junior Rockband

http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/page/180/School-Uniforms
https://order.arphotos.com.au/


are proving to be an incredible group of students with performances already lined up.  Wakikirri will
again be a focus for our Grade 5/6's with students from Jamieson Way performing this year in addition
to a brand new Year 9 performance.

Click Read More, for more information
Classroom Music
The music department had a very productive planning day and teachers have some excellent programs up and running for
this term.  Details of what your child will be learning in music will be published in the next edition of the newsletter.  
Senior Rock Band
We must congratulate our senior rock band for their performance as they headlined Youth Week in Wyndham. Thanks to the
students for giving up a day of their holidays and to Ms Colsten-Ing for leading the band so admirably. Their next show will
be at Alamanda College in week 5. We will also be preparing for our annual band camp which is to take place between
Wednesday 14 June and Friday 16 June.  Notes will be sent home in the next couple of weeks for full details.   
Junior Rockband
Notes for those involved in junior rock band will be coming home next week.  Due to our school planning days, rehearsals
will begin in week 3.
Wakakirri
Our Wakakirri rehearsals are underway and the Jamieson Way 5/6s report a very positive start.  Well done to all the students
involved. In other exciting news, our Year 9 cohort from Boardwalk have been offered the chance to work with Tony Keeble
as part of a scholarship awarded to the school in recognition of the college’s contributions to Wakakirri over the years.  Tony
and the year 9 staff and students will be starting work next week and we will inform you of progress.  We must thank the staff
and students for their enthusiastic response to this rather late award.  
 
 

Wakakirri
Carranballac College has a proud history of successful involvement in the national performing arts competition, Wakakirri. In
this competition, participating schools create stories using dance, song, story-telling, film, arts and writing. Established in
1992, Wakakirri is Australia’s largest arts festival for schools involving over 30,000 students in every State and Territory.
Wakakirri has live events in 28 locations, a live audience of 60,000 and online events involving 20,000. 
Our Wakakirri entry this year will involve Jamieson Way Year 5/6 students. A limitation on numbers has allowed us to make
Wakakirri part of a performing arts option for term 2. Therefore there will be eighty students involved in Wakakirri and eighty
students involved in a drama unit which will run alongside the production. Class teachers will be conducting auditions this
week and the first week of term 2 for interested students. 
As well as talent we are looking for students who can demonstrate initiative and independence. Students will be informed if
they have made the production early in term 2. 
Our story is titled ‘The Night We Made the Flag’ (a Eureka Story) by Carole Wilkinson and tells the story of the making of the
Eureka Flag. 
The heats of Wakakirri will be held at the Clocktower Theatre in Moonee Ponds on 26th – 28th July, & 31st July 2017. You
will be sent information regarding the confirmed performance dates and tickets early in term 2.
There will be costs. We will endeavour to keeps costs to a minimum. In most cases, costumes, theatre make-up, props and
sets will be provided by the college. Costs to you will include:
• bus transport to and from the performance venue for participants
• tea and snacks on the evening of the performance for participants
• theatre tickets at the theatre for family members attending
• optional DVDs and/or photographs.
To support our staff in planning and preparing for this event, parents, aunties, uncles grandparents who have sewing,
painting, design or carpentry skills and would like to be involved can leave their names and contact details at the Jamieson
Way office. Remember you will need a working with children check if you join the fun at school!
You will receive regular updates of our rehearsal progress and be fully informed as our exciting ‘Wakakirri’ journey begins.
We are confident that this experience will provide life-long memories and many opportunities for personal growth, self-
confidence and the further development of team skills. You can obtain further information at: www.wakakirri.com

Victorian Premiers Reading Challenge
The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and Carranballac P-9 College is excited to be
participating.
 
The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of

reading for Literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a set number of books
by 8 September 2017.  Students must be registered through the College.



 
Children from Foundation to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and
teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to independently read 15 books before September 8th
2017.
 
All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian Premier and can choose
to have their name included on the online Honour Roll. Speak with your Child's Teacher to let them know you're interested in
your child participating and if you would like your child‘s name to appear on the Honour Roll, please click here to complete
this form and return it to your school.
 
To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklists and for more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading
Challenge, visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc

Foundation - Year 2 Book List
Year 3-4 Book List
Year 5-6 Book List
Year 7-8 Book List
Year 9 Book List
All Years Book List, ordered by Author

 

Soundgarage in 2017
Welcome back, lessons will commence this week at the same time as last Term if you were already
enrolled. Just a reminder that we continue our Term 1 up to week 3 of Term 2 to allow for a couple of
extras due to a short first Term.
If you would like to enroll in the Soundgarage Program in any of the disciplines for term 2 then it isn’t too

late. Please see the office staff and make payment by Friday 28th April.
If you have any questions please feel free to contact Maddie Owen at meowen9@gmail.com or 0401 844 522.

River Detectives
In 2017 a group of students at Carranballac College are undertaking a trial project with Melbourne
Water, entitled ‘River Detectives”.  The trial involves a water quality testing program on the two
wetlands at Jamieson Way Campus (Cheetham Creek) and at Boardwalk campus (Point Cook
Township Wetlands).

In 2017 the College is undertaking a trial project with Melbourne Water, entitled ‘River Detectives”.
The trial involves a water quality testing program on the two wetlands at Jamieson Way Campus (Cheetham Creek) and at
Boardwalk campus (Point Cook Township Wetlands).
Students from each campus will work on the project, along with other schools across Melbourne, including St Peter Chanel
Deer Park, Overnewton College, Preshill Kew, Australian International Academy (Caroline Springs Campus) and Hume City.
A kit of water quality measuring equipment has been provided to the school, and three of our staff have undertaken
professional development on the program.
Students in the Environmental Leaders buddy groups will be involved in testing for:

Phosphates
Salinity
Turbidity
pH
and others such as invertebrates (bugs)

It is planned to use the project in our Kids Teaching Kids workshops in various conferences in Terms 3 & 4.
Our photos show some of the aspects of training undertaken at Melbourne Water’s Discovery Centre Werribee in the
evening of Thur 30 March.

Carranballac College App
We’re very pleased to inform you that our school has implemented a phone app called Updat-ed that
will make connecting with you so much more convenient.

http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=bWFpbHRvOm1lb3dlbjlAZ21haWwuY29t&newsletter_mail_id=38
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2017allyearsbooklistpdf.pdf
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2017year910booklistpdf.pdf
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2017year78booklistpdf.pdf
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2017year56booklistpdf.pdf
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2017year34booklistpdf.pdf
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2017ec2booklistpdf.pdf
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/vprc_registration.pdf


will make connecting with you so much more convenient.

Links  and Instructions to download are available by clicking on Read More.

We’re very pleased to inform you that our school has implemented a phone app called Updat-ed that will make connecting
with you so much more convenient.

 
To download the app just click on the App Store button relevant to your device (iTunes for iPhones and Google Play for

Androids)

Search for Updat-ed and from the menu select our school. We’ll receive your registration request and will need to approve
you before your app is up and running.

 

 

So what will the app do?
 

The app’s great for sending out alerts and reminders with one of its best features being the ability to save events directly into
your phone’s calendar.  You will be notified of News, Events, Activities, the Corker and the Newsletter!

 
We hope you enjoy being Updat-ed.

Uniforms Sale at PSW
PSW is offering 25% off the cost of the Carranballac P-9 College Blazer.  This offer is available in the
Hoppers Crossing store, and will expire on the 5th May 2017, saving families $50 off the normal full
price.
School Uniforms

The wearing of the school uniform is compulsory and sensible clothing is expected at all times. The uniform shop is open on
a regular basis. If parents wish to see samples of the uniform, these are available from the School Uniform Shop PSW
Hoppers Crossing (see below for address and website).
Hats are essential in the warmer months.  We have a “hats on” policy in Terms 1 and 4 – otherwise children must stay in the
shade.
Early Years Footwear should be suitable for running and climbing – thongs and open sandals are not considered suitable.
 For Middle Years students Black leather lace up school shoes are required. Girls T Bar shoes are not acceptable due to
occupational health and safety requirements.
With the exception of a watch and one set of studs/sleeper earrings, jewellery is not to be worn. The wearing of make-up is
not acceptable.
 

Early Years Uniform Expectations
Middle Years Uniform Expectations
 

PSW Hoppers Crossing Uniform Store

Trading Hours
Tue to Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm
Sat: 10:00am - 1:00pm
 

Address & Contact Details
Unit 1, 16-17 Hammer Crt,
Hoppers Crossing VIC 3029.
Phone: (03) 9768 0312
 
Click here for location map.

https://goo.gl/maps/GJfBUbXA47E2
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/page/294
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/page/295
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sdsoftware.updat_ed
https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/updat-ed/id1026772432?mt=8


 
Click Here for Uniform List and to Shop Online
 

 

Free Parent Information Session: Pornography, Young People and
Sexuality Today
Sexually explicit imagery is now easily accessed, created and shared. For young people, it is almost
impossible to avoid. Pornography has also become a default sex educator for many young people, with
serious implications for their capacity to negotiate free and full consent, mutual respect, sexual health and
gender equality.   What will be explored? What do parents need to understand about pornography and its
influences on young people’s sexual understanding and expectations? How can parents support their
children’s health, social and sexual development in an age of pornography?   Who is the workshop for?
Parents, Carers and Grandparents of secondary school aged children.   When and where is the workshop
on? Monday 1st May 7:00-8:30 pm Wyndham City Youth Resource Centre, 86 Derrimut Rd, Hoppers
Crossing   Bookings are essential, as places are limited www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/itstimewetalked Or
youthinwyndham@wyndham.vic.gov.au  Alternatively, phone 8734 1355

School Uniform - Middle Years
The wearing of the school uniform is compulsory and sensible clothing is expected at all times.  The school
uniform is as follows:   SUMMER short or long-sleeved buttoned collar pale blue shirt (logo) gabardine
pants or shorts navy blue skort summer dress white anklet socks navy woollen jumper (logo) blazer (logo)
for students in Year 7-9 (compulsory every Monday for assembly, however may be worn all week) Bucket
Hats are essential and can be purchased from the PSW store.  We have a "hats on" policy in Terms 1 and 4
- otherwise children must stay in the shade. Black leather lace up shoes to be worn by students.   WINTER
blazer (logo) for students in Year 7 - 9 (compulsory every Monday for assembly, however may be worn all
week) short or long-sleeved buttoned collar pale blue shirt (logo) school tie navy gabardine pants or shorts
woollen jumper (logo) navy skort box pleat skirt navy tights navy anklet or knee-high socks navy blue beanie
(logo) Black leather lace-up shoes to be worn by students.   SPORTS UNIFORM short sleeved navy polo-
shirt with emerald striped collar (logo) navy microfibre shorts navy fleecy trackpants socks - as per the
Summer/Winter uniform requirements navy soft-shell waterproof jacket (logo) Appropriate sports footwear to
be worn.   ACCESSORIES Navy Explorer Bag with Laptop Insert (logo) RESTRICTIONS With the exception
of a watch and one set of studs/sleeper earrings, jewellery is not to be worn.  The wearing of makeup is not
acceptable. On the odd occasion that students cannot wear appropriate school uniform to school, parents
should provide a note to the Sub School Manager on the day this happens.   Uniform garments may be
purchased from: PSW Hoppers Crossing1/16-17 Hammer CourtHoppers Crossing, 3029Ph: (03) 9768 0312
See Early Years Uniform Expectations

School Uniform - Early Years
The wearing of the school uniform is compulsory and sensible clothing is expected at all times.  The school
uniform is as follows:   SUMMER - Term 1 and 4 short or long-sleeved emerald green polo-shirt (logo) navy
gabardine pants or shorts navy bootleg pant navy blue skort summer dress white anklet socks navy woollen
jumper (logo) navy blue fleecy jacket (logo) Bucket Hats are compulsory and can be purchased from the
PSW store.  We have a "hats on" policy in Terms 1 and 4 - otherwise children must stay in the shade. Black
leather lace up shoes to be worn by students.   WINTER - Term 2 and 3 short or long-sleeved emerald
green polo-shirt (logo) navy gabardine pants or shorts navy tracksuit pants navy woollen jumper (logo) navy
blue fleecy jacket (logo) navy blue skort box pleat tunic navy tights navy anklet socks navy beanie (logo)
Black leather lace-up shoes to be worn by students.   ACCESSORIES Navy Explorer Bag with Laptop Insert
(logo) Primary Pete Book Bag RESTRICTIONS With the exception of a watch and one set of studs/sleeper
earrings, jewellery is not to be worn.  The wearing of makeup is not acceptable. On the odd occasion that
students cannot wear appropriate school uniform to school, parents should provide a note to the Sub
School Manager on the day this happens.   Uniform garments may be purchased from:   PSW Hoppers
Crossing1/16-17 Hammer CourtHoppers Crossing, 3029Ph: (03) 9768 0312 See Middle Years Uniform
Expectations

http://www.psw.com.au/retail/schoolorderform.aspx?id=16061


Visit Our Website | Un-Subscribe Link Here Powered by The sponsor-ed Group

Weekly Corker 2017
        Weekly Corker, Term 2, 2017   Due Date         Week Number 21st April Week 1  28th April  Week 2 5th
May   Week 3 12th May   Week 4 19th May    26th May    2nd June    9th June    16th June    23rd June       
    Weekly Corker, Term 1, 2017       Date Due Week Number                 No Corker       Week 1              10th
February        Week 2              17th February        Week 3              24th February        Week 4                 3rd
March         Week 5                10th March          Week 6                 17th March         Week 7                 24th
March         Week 8                  31st March         Week 9      Weekly Corker Term 4, 2016 Date Due Week
Number 7th October Week 1 14th October Week 2 21st October Week 3 28th October Week 4 4th
November Week 5 11th November Week 6 18th November Week 7 25th November Week 8 2nd December
Week 9 9th December Week 10       Weekly Corker Term 2, 2016 Due Date Week Number  N/A Week 1 6th
May Week 2  N/A Week 3 N/A Week 4   15th May  Week 5  30th May  Week 6  13th June   Week 7    N/A
Week 8  N/A Week 9  N/A Week 10  N/A Week 11       Weekly Corker Term 1, 2016 Due Date Week Number
 N/A Week 1  N/A Week 2  12th February Week 3  19th February Week 4  29th February Week 5  4th March
Week 6  11th March Week 7  21st March Week 8  N/A Week 9 N/A  Week 10  N/A Week 11        

Canteen
Our College Canteen     Our Canteens, at Boardwalk and Jamieson Way, operate under the National
Healthy School Canteens Guidelines to support students to make healthy food choices at school and in life.
Sample Canteen Lunch Order   The Canteen values the help of its volunteers who assist with the
preparation of lunch orders and with over-the-counter sales at both recess and lunch times. If you can help
please contact the college on 9395 3533.   You will need a valid "Volunteer Working With Children" Police
Check. We can assist you in applying for this Police Check. Term 2, 2017 Menu

http://www.sponsor-ed.com.au/
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/

